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                                                                                                                         September 7, 2023 

           Our file: 2023-02363 

                                                                                                                         Your file: OCP00103 

                                           
City of Nanaimo 
455 Wallace Street 
Nanaimo, BC V9R 5J6 
 
Attn: Kristine Mayes 
         Kirsten Dafoe 
 
The Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure has received and reviewed your 
referral of September 7, 2023 To amend CityPlan to redesignate 502 Howard Avenue 
from Park & Open Spaces to Mixed-Use Corridor. The property does not fall within 
Section 52 of the Transportation Act and will not require Ministry of Transportation and 
Infrastructure formal approval. 
 
The Ministry has no objections to the subject OCP amendment. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment. If you or the proponent has any questions, 
please let me know. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Derek Atchison 
Development Services Officer 
Vancouver Island District 
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